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31st December 2020 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Following yesterday’s Government announcement, we will need to change our arrangements for 

the start of the Spring Term 2021. 

There will now be TWO teacher training days on Monday 4th January and Tuesday 5th 

January 2021. This means there will be NO online or in-school lessons on these days. We will 

need these two days to set up the coronavirus mass testing programme as prescribed by the 

Government.  

Lessons will start on Wednesday 6th January. A considerable number of our students will be 

eligible to attend school as normal from Wednesday. If your child is eligible to attend school, you 

and your child will be contacted directly on Monday or Tuesday by phone and/or email.  If you 

have been contacted in this way, we expect your child to attend lessons in school from 

Wednesday 6th January. 

If you have not been contacted by the school, your child must attend online lessons. All online 

lessons will be delivered through Google Meet. We will follow the normal school timetable, so 

on Wednesday 6th January, form time will begin at 8:30am and period 1 will begin at 9:00am. 

Students studying at home will be expected to wear school uniform and behave appropriately.  

If you are a critical worker, your child will be eligible to attend school from Wednesday 6th 

January. In order for your child to attend, you will need to send proof of your occupation to 

your child’s Pastoral Manager. You can find a list of eligible professions here. 

On Monday 11th January, all Year 11 and Year 13 students are planned to return to school and 

on Monday 18th January all students should return to school. Please note that these dates are 

subject to Government advice and guidance. 

Mass Testing in Schools 

Over the course of the next two weeks we will inform you when to send your child to school 

for a coronavirus test. The purpose of the test is to identify children who are asymptomatic – 

children who have contracted the virus, but do not show any of the normal symptoms. Although 

the test is voluntary, we strongly encourage all students to take a test. This is because testing 

will help identify children who may spread the disease, thereby protecting your family and our 

community.  

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/coronavirus-covid-19-maintaining-educational-provision/guidance-for-schools-colleges-and-local-authorities-on-maintaining-educational-provision#critical-workers
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This also means that children who have been in contact with the child testing positive would not 

need to be sent home. I am sure you are aware in the Autumn Term we needed to send all the 

children who were close contacts home for two weeks to self-isolate. Running these tests means 

we would not need to do this.  

We will be sending all parents a very simple online form to complete to give your consent for 

the test to take place. Please note that Sixth Form students are able to consent to the test 

themselves as they are over 16 years of age. 

I have attached a leaflet which explains the way the tests are conducted.  The test is very 

straightforward. Children use a cotton bud to take a sample. Please note that children would 

only ever test themselves; staff will simply take the swab and add chemicals. If a positive case is 

identified, we will contact parents immediately to explain the next steps. 

Volunteering to Support Mass Testing 

As you can imagine, the additional testing in school will place a significant demand on our staff. 

We are therefore looking for volunteers who would be able to come into school to support the 

testing programme. We are happy for parents to support for a limited number of days e.g. 

“every Monday morning from 9 to 1pm” or “every Tuesday and Friday”. If you are able to 

support, please send you name to volunteer@alperton.brent.sch.uk and we will reply as soon as 

possible. 

Once again, thank you for your continued support in these very challenging times. 

Yours sincerely, 

Gerard McKenna 

HEADTEACHER 

mailto:volunteer@alperton.brent.sch.uk
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YOUR SWAB CAN THEN 
BE PLACED IN A TUBE 

FOR TESTING, this takes 
about 30 minutes

Your school /  
college will 

contact you or your 
parent / carer with 
the results and let  

you know what  
happens next
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AFTER THIS, YOU’RE 
DONE, GENTLY  

REMOVE THE SWAB 
BEING CAREFUL NOT 

TO LET ANYTHING 
TOUCH THE TIP

HOW TO DO YOUR TEST
While this is a self-swab test, there will be a testing helper 
who will oversee things and provide help if you need

1 2

Your test will be fast 
and while it might feel a 
little uncomfortable, it 

won’t hurt you
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Blow your nose  

if needed. wash and 
dry/sanitise your 

hands. Remove the 
swab being careful

not to touch  
the soft part
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Your COVID-19 
test will be 

scheduled. If  
you are under 16, 

your parent /  
carer will have 

consented

Remove the swab 
carefully without 

touching your teeth, 
tongue or gums

Open your mouth wide and use 
a mirror to look at the back of 

your throat, then use the swab to 
rub firmly 4 times on each side

gently place it  
about 2-2.5 cm inside 
one of your nostrils. 

Roll the swab 4-5 
times along the 

lining of the nostril, 
this will take  
10-15 seconds




